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Our Vision 

Insieme creiamo studenti per tutta la vita  -  Together we create lifelong learners 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
How lucky we are in Canberra to have these fresh mornings that deliver such bright, blue days! Please remember to 
label your child’s clothes and dress them adequately for outside play! Don’t forget to drop by the clothing pool on 
Friday mornings if you need to get another jumper or beanie! 
 
Information Sessions for Parents 
Thank you to those families who attended our parent session on supporting your child with anxiety last week. Please 
remember to RSVP for next week’s Protective Behaviours Parent Workshop on the 21st of June from 3.15pm. This 
will be held in the library. Whilst our workshops this term have focused on supporting young people with their social 
and emotional wellbeing, we are keen to target these sessions for our community. Please let me know if there is 
something that you think our community might benefit from hearing. 
Semester One Reports and Interviews  
It has been a pleasure reading students’ reports over the past few weeks – our children really are superstars! 
Reports will be sent home to families tomorrow. They contain a written general comment covering student progress 
in literacy, numeracy and Italian.  Please remember to make a booking with your child’s teacher for the upcoming 
interviews in Weeks 9 and 10. If your child has an Individualised Learning Plan, I will be in touch in the next fortnight 
to make a meeting in Week 1 or 2 to review and update their goals for Semester 2.  
Upcoming Fundraisers 
Supporting our student voice is an important part of the work we do at YPS, and our two student-led fundraisers this 
term are evidence of that. Tomorrow is our PJ Day – run by our Year 6 students to contribute to their Graduation 
celebrations. The SRC are running a bake sale fundraiser in support of the Make-A-Wish Foundation. Thank you in 
advance for your support in these endeavours. 
Book Fair Update 
With the funds raised from our bookfair, we have purchased all the shortlisted Book Week books for our library. We 
have also boosted our home reading books with a number of short texts that will support our First Nations 
knowledge and learning.  
 
Yours in learning, 
 
Lauren Bruhwiller 
Deputy Principal. 
 

Friday 16 June Reports go home 

Friday 16 June Pyjama Day Fundraiser 

Wednesday 21 June Christian Education 

Wednesday 21 June Parent Info Session: Protective Behaviours 3.15-4.45pm 
(library)  

Friday 23 June SRC Fundraising for ‘Make-A-Wish’  

Friday 26 June  Year 5/6 MOAD Excursion 

Friday 30 June  Last Day of Term 2 

Monday 17 July First Day of Term 3 

YARRALUMLA PRIMARY SCHOOL 
24 Loftus Street, Yarralumla  ACT  2600 

Phone:  6142 3250 
Email: info@yarralumlaps.act.edu.au 

Website: www.yarralumlaps.act.edu.au 
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STAR AWARD 
                Awarded to 
     

Ekin A                   
 

                     June 2023 
 
Ekin is a thoughtful student who demonstrates kindness and care for her classmates and teacher. She comes to 
school each day with a big smile, ready to try her best in everything she does. Ekin shows enthusiasm when learning 
new concepts and enjoys taking on challenges to extend herself. She is very supportive of her peers and encourages 
them to try their best no matter how challenging the task. Ekin uses good manners, demonstrates respect when 
sharing thoughts and regularly contributes to class discussions. She is an amazing role model at Yarralumla Primary 
School. Congratulations on this well-deserved award, Ekin!  
 
 

STAR AWARD 
                Awarded to 
     

Gem W                   
 

June 2023 
 
 
Gem’s quirky personality is highly valued by her peers. She bounces into the classroom with positivity, kindness, and 
humour every day.  Gem demonstrates the STAR values in learning and play time, and inspires others to do the 
same. Gem is eager to learn new concepts and loves to share her understanding and experiences. Her active 
participation and consistent effort in all learning areas are highly valued by her teachers.  
Congratulations on this very well-deserved award Gem! Bravissima! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



P & C News 
 
 
YPS PARENTS AND CITIZENS ASSOCIATION / ASSOCIAZIONE GENITORI E CITTADINI 
 
Dear parents, carers, teachers, students and friends from the YPS community 
 
WRAP-UP - P&C BARBEQUE AT BUNNINGS MAJURA 
 
The P&C’s barbeque at Bunnings Majura on 4 June 2023 was a striking success!  It was cold but clear and we had a 
lot of happy customers throughout the day. We made a profit of approximately $1500 which will be wholly 
expended on programs and equipment at YPS.  
 
Volunteers.  Thank you to the YPS community for coming out to support the barbeque.  We had a wonderful turnout 
of YPS students who were magnificent representatives of our school in serving and taking orders.  You have never 
seen a sausage sandwich served with such friendliness, enthusiasm and speed!  Thanks too to all the parents and 
community members who were there for various shifts during the day. The atmosphere was amazing and everyone 
had so much fun. 
 
Sponsors.  A huge shout-out to our generous friends at Yarralumla IGA and Volt Electrical Services.   Yarralumla IGA 
donated the Fanta, Sprint and the huge amount of onions that we cooked on the day!  Volt Electrical Services 
donated the delicious sausages.  Please support our sponsors to thank them for supporting us! 
 
Competitions.  We held two very popular guessing competitions on the day at Bunnings.   
The Guess-How-Many-Lollies-Are-In-The-Jar was won by Lydia R who guessed 158.   
The Guess-How-Many-Chocolates-Are-In-The-Jar was won by Liara W who guessed 50.   
 
 

 
 

https://www.iga.com.au/stores/yarralumla-iga/
https://www.voltelectricalservices.com.au/


P&C GENERAL MEETING - MONDAY 19 JUNE 2023 
 
A quick reminder of our second P&C meeting for Term 2.  The Agenda and online link will be promulgated on 
Monday at the latest.  The meeting will commence at 6.30.   
 
If you have any burning questions, please remember that you are welcome to raise them during the Other Business 
/ Altre Questioni section of the P&C meeting.  One of the official objects of the P&C is to ‘encourage discussion and 
provide a forum for the expression of opinion on matters affecting the School’.  So come and be part of the 
discussions and express your opinions! 
 
COOKIE DOUGH FUNDRAISER 
 
This week, students hopefully brought home a pamphlet alerting you to the P&C’s next fundraiser selling Cookie 
Dough. With each 1 kilogram tub of Cookie Dough, you can bake 40 large cookies. (Or, if your house is like mine, the 
dough will be eaten long before it makes it to the oven.)  We hope that students will love selling tubs of dough-
licious cookie dough and earning wonderful incentive prizes. Orders are due by 28 July 2023. 
 
Billy G’s Cookie Dough is entirely cashless – meaning all purchases and orders are done online through an easy to 
use, interactive online platform. You simply create a cyber-safe, online fundraising page and start selling!  If you 
missed out on a pamphlet or have any questions, please reach out to fundraising@ypspandc.com  
 
PATHWAYS TO HIGH SCHOOL - CONTINUATION OF ITALIAN EDUCATION FOR EX-YPS STUDENTS FROM THE 
BILINGUAL STREAM 
 
The P&C made a submission to the ACT Government’s Education Legislation Reform program 
(https://www.education.act.gov.au/about-us/all-news-and-news-alerts/news-items/april-2023/have-yoursay-
education-legislation-reform) regarding options for continuing Italian language education in High School for ex-YPS 
students.  The P&C’s submission made comments on two key aspects of the Discussion Paper on Enrolments and 
Attendance which addressed the challenges confronting YPS students who wish to continue learning the Italian 
language in High School and potential solutions.   
 
Noting the interest in this issue from the YPS community, the P&C will provide future updates as we become aware 
of them.  Now that the consultation phase has closed, the Bill will be drafted in the second half of 2023, to take 
effect for the 2025 school year. 
 
 
Hope to see a lot of you at the P&C meeting next week! 
 
 
Patience Neal 
P&C President 
Presidente dell’Associazione Genitori e Cittadini 
president@ypspandc.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://australianfundraising.com.au/fundraising-products/billy-gs-cookie-dough/?keyword=cookie%20dough%20fundraiser&campaign=1056656062&gclid=EAIaIQobChMI_cKWkfrw_gIV0h1yCh0AuQAuEAAYASAAEgINQPD_BwE
mailto:fundraising@ypspandc.com
https://www.education.act.gov.au/about-us/all-news-and-news-alerts/news-items/april-2023/have-yoursay-education-legislation-reform
https://www.education.act.gov.au/about-us/all-news-and-news-alerts/news-items/april-2023/have-yoursay-education-legislation-reform
mailto:president@ypspandc.com


 



 
  



 
 
 

 



 
 



 
  
  



 



  



 
 



Community News 
 

Aeon Academy’s Winter Vacation Program 

8.30-6pm Monday to Friday. Stand alone days in Creative Catalyst 
Art, Vala Adventures and more. 
See www.aeonacademy.com.au for the full program and join our 
mailing list to keep up to date with program information. 

 
Vala Adventures fuel the imagination! 

 

 

 

Supporting parents in responding to their child’s strong emotions presentation 

The School Psychology Service Early Intervention team are providing two parent presentations in term 3 that are 

aimed at supporting parents in responding to their child’s strong emotions. During these presentations 

parents/carers will learn strategies to take positive action to address their child’s challenging behaviours, learn skills 

to de-escalate conflict, and learn how to make positive changes in their family’s dynamics. 

 

Sessions will be held on Wednesday, August 23 and Wednesday, September 13, 2023 from 1:00pm – 2:00pm at 

Headley Beare Center for Teaching and Learning. 

 

Parents can sign up to attend directly through the QR code on the flyer, or by registering online through Supporting 

your child's strong emotions - parent presentation. School executive teams or the school psychologist can 

contact SPS_EarlyIntervention@ed.act.edu.au if there are further questions. 

 

Attachments: 

• Responding to Strong Emotions Parenting Presentation Flyer (816 kb PDF) 
 

 

 

http://www.aeonacademy.com.au/
https://aeonacademy.com.au/contact/
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=MqjU8SFsdUSb9IzH6QRKKdp1CpbcIoJBnMoinDxLb2dUMDM4U1JYREVPRjlRODYwSDJTNUFLT0IxVi4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=MqjU8SFsdUSb9IzH6QRKKdp1CpbcIoJBnMoinDxLb2dUMDM4U1JYREVPRjlRODYwSDJTNUFLT0IxVi4u
mailto:SPS_EarlyIntervention@ed.act.edu.au
https://actedu.sharepoint.com/:b:/r/sites/Intranet-Education/Shared%20Documents/20230613%20-%20SB%20-%20W8A4%20-%20Supporting%20Strong%20Emotions%20Flyer.PDF?csf=1&web=1&e=Mnd1f7

